

Memorandum

U.S. Department of Transportation

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

Subject:

Recall 14V-604

Date: May 19, 2015

From:

Cynthia Glass General Engineer, RMD

To:

Memo to File

On May 19, 2015, Manabu Tsuboi, Director, Managing Officer for Chuo Spring Company, Ltd., verified that the leaf springs involved in the above-referenced recall campaign were only sold to Toyota. These leaf springs were not sold to any other vehicle manufacturers.

Accordingly, all product affected by the defect has been recalled and an Equipment Query investigation is not needed.

